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Fáilte chuig Comórtas Na mBailte  Slachtmhara Super Valu don bhliain 2022. Táimid buíoch daoibh as ucht na 
hiontrála a chur chugainn, agus guimíd gach rath ar bhúr gcuid oibre amach anseo. Adh Mór. Thank you for your 
entry into this year's competition and thank you for providing a map, which provides enough information for the size 
of your village. If possible it would be nice to see some photographs as well in future years, especially if you have 
some 'before and after' projects that you would like to showcase so that the adjudicator can see how much work has 
been done. Considering that you are a relatively small village you obviously have a very committed Committe which 
numbers 20, as well as a small army of 30 additional volunteers which is fantastic, a sign of great community spirit. 
It is also noted that you work with local businesses as well as Pobal, and that all residents in the village are 
welcome to attend meetings.
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Paddy Coynes bar looked very welcoming with some nice landscaping, hanging baskets and inviting benches which 
complemented the well kept exterior. Also, Maol Reidh Hotel looked well maintained.  The Church and its grounds 
were spotless, as was the Credit Union building. There are some lovely blue planters which complemented the blue 
and white painted house.The old water pump that was painted pink added a nice quirky touch of interest to the grey 
of the lovely stone wall, and the lamp standards are very smart and complement this area very well. The signage at 
the car park areas is well done, and though there are a lot of directions posted, this does not look cluttered as can 
sometimes happen. As with so many towns and villages throughout Ireland, particularly in rural areas there is some 
dereliction in the village, but it is good to see that there is some good news on the building beside the church, and 
that the Committee do their best to maintain the facade of the ex parochial house. We look forward to seeing the 
memorial tree and seating area that you have planned in the future. Also, best of luck with the work that you are 
doing to bring back into use the community pitch and parish hall, it sounds like quite a daunting project, but one that 
will yield rich rewards for your community when completed.

32

The blue containers on the triangle in the middle of the village are very striking and act as a nice focal point, hedges 
seen throughout the village are well maintained. The landscaping just to the right of the blue and white house 
opposite the triangle is very nicely done and really enhances this area. The low stone walls running along the 
thatched cottages are extremely attractive and provide a lovely setting to this area. The planned tulip and daffodil 
bulbs in order to ensure a 'carpet of colour' for Spring 2023 sound delightful.
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Tidy Towns Competition 2022
Adjudication Report

Centre:

County:

Category:

Ref:

Mark:

Date(s):

209

Maximum

Mark

Community – Your Planning and Involvement

Streetscape & Public Places

Green Spaces and Landscaping

Nature and Biodiversity in your Locality

Sustainability – Doing more with less

Tidiness and Litter Control

Residential Streets & Housing Areas

Approach Roads, Streets & Lanes

80

80

80

55

55

90

55

55

TOTAL MARK 550 209

Community – Your Planning and Involvement / An Pobal - Pleanáil agus Rannpháirtíocht:

Streetscape & Public Places / Sráid-Dreach & Áiteanna Poiblí:

Green Spaces and Landscaping / Spásanna Glasa agus Tírdhreachú:

Nature and Biodiversity in your Locality / An Dúlra agus an Bhithéagsúlacht i do cheantar:

Mark

Awarded 2022

19/06/2022

 



You have mentioned new planting being done in the village over the past few years, have you looked at The All 
Ireland Pollinator Plan to ensure that you are using as many bee friendly plants and flowers as possible to ensure 
food for these, these include such plants as lavendar, sunflower, foxgloves, honeysuckle, and black-eyed Susans, 
as well as many more. The junior garden sounds like a great idea when the pitch and parish hall project has been 
completed. 
The bug hotel was charming, it would be interesting to know how many visitors that it gets, maybe a project for 
some local school children to take a look and see if they can see  what kind of creatures are using it!

You are doing a great job of litter control in your village, well done on this, obviously your regular litter picks are 
working. The Bring Banks were clean and free from any litter or dumping. You also encourage residents and 
businesses to keep their premised in good condition and well painted and seem to be very successful in this.

There does not appear to be information in relation to this category on your form. Some ideas (which you may 
already be doing) include increasing the use of energy saving lights and possibly solar energy in the village, you can 
get some good information on this from The Sustainability Energy Authority of Ireland (SEAI) as well as information 
on possible grants. Other ideas include rainwater harvesting for watering your plants and flowers, as well as 
recycling clothes and books, and maybe having 'swop shops' for these, or a community libray placed somewhere in 
the village where people can leave or take a book, and these can also be attractive little features in their own right 
as well.

The lovely cottages with vibrant red paint and fresh white colour scheme, and thatched roofs looked very attractive, 
as was the landscaping nearby. Overall, the majority of residential buildings looked very well maintained with fresh 
paintwork and nice landscaping.

The Stone sign announcing that you are visiting Tullycross is attractive, as do the flower beds on the approach 
roads to the village. All approach roads, as well as lanes and the village triangle were very well maintained and 
clean and litter free, with hedges and verges being well looked after. 
We also note that you have been working with the County Council to keep the road markings well painted.

Nature and Biodiversity in your Locality / An Dúlra agus an Bhithéagsúlacht i do cheantar:

Sustainability – Doing more with less / Inmharthanacht - Mórán ar an mbeagán:

Tidiness and Litter Control / Slachtmhaireacht agus Rialú Bruscair:

Residential Streets & Housing Areas / Sráideanna Cónaithe & Ceantair Tithíochta:

Approach Roads, Streets & Lanes / Bóithre Isteach, Sráideanna & Lánaí:

Concluding Remarks:

This was my first visit to Tullycross, and I found it to be a gorgeous village with some really lovely landscaping and a 
lot of work being done on maintaining it, best of luck in this year's Tidy Towns competition and with all the projects 
you have in progress.


